
 

 

 April 26, 2005 
 
 
STATEMENT IN SUPPORT OF H.R. 503, H.R. 297 AND S. 576 
 
I am writing to support the efforts of The Humane Society of the United States and 
other animal protection groups working to protect our precious American wild 
horses and burros. This week’s news of 41 wild horses being sold to buyers who 
then immediately resold them directly or indirectly to the horse slaughterhouse in 
Illinois is heartbreaking, but not unexpected. 
 
If the American people knew that their wild horses are now being auctioned off to 
the highest bidder, the ubiquitous “killer buyers,” they would be appalled. The best 
hope for those who stand to profit by sending our horses to slaughter and for the 
politicians responsible for this travesty is that voters never learn the fate of these 
public treasures. Thankfully, U.S. Representative Nick Rahall (D-WV), U.S. 
Representative Ed Whitfield (R-KY), and Senator Robert Byrd (D-WV) have 
taken action to prevent wild horse slayings by introducing H.R. 297/S. 576, bills to 
prohibit the commercial sale of wild horses and burros. I also commend U.S. 
Representatives John Sweeney (R-NY) and John Spratt (D-NY) for their 
leadership in sponsoring H.R. 503, a bill banning all horse slaughter in the U.S., 
long overdue as there is no domestic demand for horsemeat and our horses are 
currently killed and shipped to Europe and Japan for consumption. I write in 
support of this legislation and to express my shock and dismay over the news of 
the first blood shed under the Burns amendment. I stand with the bills’ sponsors, 
animal protection groups, and the American public in demanding that this 
legislation be passed without delay. We cannot afford to wait another day while 
our horses’ lives hang in the balance. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 


